CITY OF RAPID CITY

RAPID CITY, SOUTH DAKOTA 57701-2724

Growth Management Department

300 Sixth Street
Vicki Fisher, Planning Manager Phone: .605-394-4120
Growth Management Department Fax: 605-394-6636
city web: www.rcgov.org e-mail: vicki.fisher@rcgov.org
MEMORANDUM

TO: Public Works Committee
FROM:  Vicki L. Fisher, Planning Manage
DATE:  March 26, 2009 ]

RE: Request to accept water lines as a public utility on property located in the
NW1/4 of Section 30, T2N, R8E, BHM, Rapid City, Pennington County,
South Dakota

On March 26, 2009, the Planning Commission approved SDCL 11-6-19 Review #09SR016 to
authorize acquisition of an existing eight inch water line located between N. Maple Avenue and
Lot 2, LJS Subdivision and a proposed eight inch water main to be located along the west lot line
of Lot 2, LJS Subdivision.

The applicant has also submitted a request that the City Council accept the water lines as a
public utility. Acquisition of the water mains will allow the City to acquire a looped water system
in the future once a water main is extended along the east-west leg of N. Maple Avenue.

Recommendation: Staff recommends approval of the request that the City accept the
water lines as a public utility. :
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